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Orkney Isles Network Meeting

Date: Friday 16th November 2018. 

Venue: Eunson Kloss, Sunnybrae Centre, 1 Eunson Kloss. Kirkwall 
In attendance:  Morgan Maxton, Gary Amos, Rob McGregor, Elaine Tennant, Sandra Leslie, Willie Buchan, Pam Dearness, Mark Jenkins, Arlene Montgomery, Shauna Stockan, David Dawson, John Richards, Alison Bews, Karen Petrie, Linsey Drever, Lorna Reid
Apologies: 
Cllr James Stockan, Rebecca Marr.Orkney Islands Council. Museums & Heritage, Susan Kirkbride. Minister, Peedie Kirk URC, Barbara Foukes, Orkney Islands Council, Helen Wailoo, Stromness Academy, Cllr Rachel King, Gillian Coghill, Demential Specialist Nurse, NHS Orkney
GWT national update
New staff members 

GWT have recently recruited two new Network Development Officers, Marion Wahle who is covering six networks in the North East of Scotland and Josh Brown who is covering seven networks in the West of Scotland.

Using an IG approach in end of life care – research study (Forth Valley)
Dr Liz Forbat, Associate Professor in Ageing, University of Stirling is applying for funding to run a research study looking at how an intergenerational approach could be used in end of life care. It is hoped that this study would commence October 2019.

Intergenerational workshop for early year’s practitioners - Monday 27th Aug 2018 

The workshop was aimed at early years practitioners who are involved in intergenerational projects or who would like to develop projects however have faced barriers. GWT is looking to produce a new publication – An Intergenerational Guide for Early Years Practitioners

The publication will provide guidance on:

· planning an intergenerational project and setting appropriate outcomes

· what activities work and don’t work

· ideas on who to connect with to create new partnerships

· benefits of intergenerational work for early years

· evaluating and measuring the impact

A similar workshop was run on Thursday 4th October 1.30 – 4.30pm, Glasgow for care home/day care and sheltered housing staff to contribute to another new intergenerational guide. 
That Age Old Question report 

The findings of this new report reveal that ageist views are held across the generations, and that an ageing society is viewed by many as a challenge rather than an opportunity. We are making a number of recommendations aimed at addressing some of the key drivers and negative consequences of societal ageism.
https://generationsworkingtogether.org/resources/that-age-old-question
International Intergenerational Research Group – Scotland meeting held on Wednesday 7th in Glasgow. GWT hosted a similar meeting to that held in June by Ali Somers, Co-Founder of the Apples and Honey Nightingale in London to gather thoughts and ideas for direction and collaboration between practitioners, policy makers, academics and researchers in Scotland and possibly wider afield (UK and Europe). Our aim is to connect practitioners, policy makers, academics and researchers who are actively or interested in investigating the impact of intergenerational work/relationships on both younger and older aged participants to come together. 
GWT Annual National Conference - Wednesday 6th March 2019, University of Strathclyde, Glasgow. 

Recognition Awards 2018 will open in November 2018.

Intergenerational Training Course for Practitioners and Trainers (CPD Accredited (£75 - Full / £50 Concession) 

To book a place on the courses detailed below or to see the learning outcomes please click on the link below: http://generationsworkingtogether.org/events-training/training/

International Certificate on Intergenerational Learning (ICIL) – Edition 2 now running and due to finish on the 3rd December. The next ICIL course will run from Tuesday 23rd April – Monday 3rd June 2019 (Cost - £150)
Resources 

A Guide for Older People – Intergenerational Activity – How to be part of it and why.
Published by St Monica’s Trust

Order your copy from

https://www.stmonicatrust.org.uk/guide?gclid=CjwKCAjw39reBRBJEiwAO1m0OZJx4qrC7HcDYd8RMyhP3TpAR2HLZuJSQ0qZ67Zb8n211nHMgGUZfxoCpBsQAvD_BwE
Older people’s homes for 4 year olds – series 2 

https://www.channel4.com/programmes/old-peoples-home-for-4-year-olds
Voting members 

Orkney: currently Gerd Peters and Linsey Drever.  No changes.
Normal term of office for a voting member will be 2 years however people may stand for re- election at the end of each term of office.
Information, ongoing projects and project ideas shared
Linsey Drever, VAO, Lorna Reid, Memory Café and Karen Petrie of Peedie Breeks Nursery all spoke about an ongoing intergenerational project between the users of the Memory Café who have various forms of dementia and the children of Peedie Breeks Nursery who have been meeting up.There had been an event the day before where all participants had great fun and Linsey showed videos of it at the meeting.  The hope is that the same children will able to continue this project as they progress through education, but it was acknowledged that this may be more difficult to sustain.

Karen also spoke about further projects that the nursery is involved in with Gilbertson Day Centre.

Arlene from Befriending Services listed several IG projects that they are involved in and which are ongoing, some for a couple of years.  These included “Growing Together” involving gardening at Eunson Kloss and “Friday Friends” where young volunteers are becoming involved, in fact they have had lots of young people wishing to help with volunteering.  

Mark Jenkins informed the meeting about a new project running until May 2019, ‘Orkney Story Stack’.  It is an Orkney Library & Archives project aimed at collecting memories and tales and turning them into audio visual stories.  The stories will be used with new and archive images to create short audio-visual forms. Mark also discussed with the meeting that there was scope for other projects to be shown how to use the equipment and it was felt that this would be helpful.
Willie from the Fisherman’s Mission spoke of being aware of lots of isolation and found some of the projects discussed by the meeting and options for their members.

Sandra from Homestart spoke of their organisation’s experience of taking some of the children from their drop-in sessions to Eunson Kloss but felt that the children might have been a bit young as the noise levels were a bit much for some of the residents involved in the sessions.

Elaine from Bookbug discussed IG sessions with children and St Ronvgald’s and St Peters.  These would be ongoing, and their plan is to try to obtain funding to ensure these sessions can be continued/maintained on Westray, Hoy, Stronsay and Sanday.

Alison from Lifestyles spoke about ongoing projects involving schools. During this discussion Linsey and Alison discussed the potential of memory boxes being expanded/renewed during the projects.

General discussion in the meeting were particularly positive.  Both Councillors Richards and Dawsons, who were attending the meeting for the first time, were pleasantly surprised by all the intergenerational projects were ongoing/being planned within Orkney. They committed to passing all information to their councillor colleagues and officials to improve their knowledge in intergenerational practice, including encouraging colleagues to visit the projects and see for themselves how they help people.  In addition, they hoped that in the future there may be scope for a more collaborative way of working, ie potential for introducing intergenerational planning for new buildings etc by ensuring service users and those working with them have an input at the right stages of projects.
The meeting was keen to get some sort of training organised by GWT, and it was decided that this could be done during the next visit, after the network meeting.
Next meeting: 
2019 dates:  17th May & 20th September
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